
WEEKLY  FALCON  NEWS
FOR  THE  WEEK  OF  APRIL  24 ,  2022

Sunday, April 24th, 2022
Check-in Time: 8:00 – 9:30 PM

10th, 12th, and full-time boarding students



Sunday, May 1st and May 8th, 2022
Check-in time: 8:00 – 9:30 PM

9th, 11th, and full-time boarding students



Additionally, we are still accepting requests from families that are interested in full-time boarding for
the remainder of SY21-22. Families must complete the Full-Time Boarding Request Form. 
Lastly, per the trends of DC public health data all SEED DC students will be required to board full-
time for SY2022-2023.

JOIN THE F.A.S.T. - FAMILY AMBASSADOR SUPPORT TEAM
Please take a moment to learn about & sign up for volunteer opportunities at The SEED School.  There are

lots ways for families to be engaged with the school, from simply attending a meeting, to taking on a
leadership role, and everything in between.

Click here to learn more: https://forms.gle/54GGqGJXay2JSmTQ6.

ROTATING CHECK-IN SCHEDULE FOR APRIL 24 - MAY 8

COUNTDOWN TO SENIOR-JUNIOR PROM 2022! 

Cash App ($seeddcpay), 
credit card (through Square), or 
cash/personal check.  

The countdown to our Masquerade Ball on June 2nd for ALL seniors and juniors has begun
!

Tickets cost $40.00 per person and must be purchased by May 10th via:

If any senior or junior plans to bring a guest from outside of SEED DC, the Prom Guest Form must be
submitted to Mr. McCamley or Ms. Taylor at the time tickets are purchased.  Check your emails for the Prom
Guest Form that was sent earlier this week.  It will also be attached to the Weekly Falcon News email. 

https://forms.gle/kCoUHBFq1i9Qh5XD7
https://forms.gle/54GGqGJXay2JSmTQ6




THE 2022-2023

RESIDENCY VERIFICATION

DEADLINE IS...

MONDAY, MAY 2ND!

RE S I D ENCY  V ER I F I C A T I ON  S EA SON  I S  HERE !

DON ' T  DE LA Y !  SUBM I T  YOUR  DOCUMEN T S

&  COMP L E T E  TH E  DCRV  FORM  TODAY !

C H E C K  Y O U R  E M A I L  ( i n c l u d i n g  j u n k / s p a m  f o l d e r s )  F O R
D O C U S I G N  F O R M S .

Q u e s t i o n s ?  C o n t a c t  t h e  F A C E  O f f i c e  -
a d m i s s i o n s @ s e e d s c h o o l d c . o r g



RECRUITMENT FOR SY 2022-2023
The application deadline for new high school applicants was February 1st.  However, It is not too late to

apply.  Waitlist applications are still being accepted.  If you know of a rising 9th or 10th grade scholar who
would benefit from our college-preparatory program, encourage them to apply today.

Side Note: Current SEED families do not need to submit applications to re-enroll for next school year.  Links for online
re-enrollment & registration will be sent out later this month.



Fellows conduct participatory research, gathering youth perspectives, ideas and concerns on a key
policy issue. In addition to their hours working in public officials’ offices, student fellows will attend
weekly Mikva DC professional development workshops where they develop critical thinking, public
speaking, and teamwork skills.
In addition to the hourly pay through the Marion Barry Summer Youth Employment Program, you are
also eligible to receive up to a $500 stipend from Mikva Challenge at the end of the program! The 6
week program runs from June 27 - August 5th, 2022. 
The application link can be found here https://forms.gle/V8MqmcB1yLCwKmpL7 and must be
completed before April 15th (but the earlier, the better; so apply TODAY!)

MIKVA CHALLENGE DC SUMMER FELLOWSHIP
(Only for those students that submitted their SYEP applications by the February deadline)



Mikva Challenge DC aims to connect young people in DC with opportunities to become engaged, active and
informed citizens and to help elevate youth perspectives and ideas. With our Summer Fellows Program,
we place students in paid summer fellowship positions in local government offices for 20 hours a
week during the summer. Guided and supervised by Mikva Challenge DC staff, student fellows conduct a
research project to gather youth input on a specific policy issue.

https://forms.gle/V8MqmcB1yLCwKmpL7


http://techtogetherdc.com/internetforall




Attendance alerts go out daily to the parent/guardian(s) of all scholars
who are marked absent in their first and second period classes. We
understand that some absences are unavoidable, but please remember
to send an email to attendance@seedschooldc.org in all cases.
Please see below for some more reminders:

School starts promptly at 8:00 a.m. each morning and scholars are
allowed to start entering the building at 7:30 a.m. to check
temperatures, show proof of passing daily health screening and grab
breakfast before heading to class.

Scholars should be in complete uniform which includes the maroon polo
(5 provided for all scholars), khaki pants and any closed-toe appropriate
shoe.

Teachers' complete attendance within the first 10 minutes of class, any
scholar who arrives after 8:10 a.m. will be marked absent until the
Attendance Coordinator goes back at the end of the day to rectify
attendance. 

Please try your best to get your scholar here on time.  If you have any
questions and/or concerns, don't hesitate to contact Ms. Holloway
(202.381.8065) or Mrs. Holman Jones (202.329.8961).

Attendance Alerts 

mailto:attendance@seedschooldc.org


ACADEMIC ATTENDANCE GUIDELINES
EARLY DISMISSALS AND PLANNED ABSENCES 
In the event, a scholar needs to leave campus during the school week and will miss any
part of the school programming (academic or student life), including Sunday check-in,
families should send an email to attendance@seedschooldc.org.  The email should
include the following: 
1. Scholar’s name 
2. Date(s) of absences 
3. Date and time of pick-up and drop off 
4. Name of an adult who will pick up the scholar (proof of  identification will be required) 
5. If student is departing on their own, please indicate the mode of travel  (Uber, Lyft,
Metro, etc.)
6. Reason for absence/appointment  
 
Please note: All communication regarding absences must be submitted in written form
by the parent/guardian/caregiver on file.  SEED DC will not allow a scholar to leave
campus without a prior written communication from the parent/guardian/caregiver on
file.  Scholars must be signed out at the front desk in the lobby for early dismissal and
signed in when returning to campus.   All written communication should be sent to
attendance@seedschooldc.org and should include the time the student will depart and
return, mode of transportation, and contact information for an adult authorized to pick
the student up.  This includes transportation via Metro, Uber, Lyft, or riding with other
families.  Staff may be directed to conduct a follow-up phone call, to confirm details or
ask clarifying questions.  When a scholar returns to campus following a medical visit, a
signed medical note from the medical facility must be presented to the receptionist
stating the reason for the absence. 
 
If a scholar needs to leave early on a Friday, families should send an email to
attendance@seedschooldc.org no later than 8 p.m. on Thursday evening.  Student Life
staff will be notified to have scholars bring their belongings from the residence halls in
the morning to place in the academic building.  Please note that emails sent after 8 a.m.
will not be honored, as the residence halls are closed from 8 a.m. until student life staff
arrives for check-out, 4 p.m.  If you still have to pick-up your scholar, you will have to
return to pick up their belongings between 4 p.m. - 5 p.m. 
 
Absent for three (3) or more days? Please contact the Attendance Coordinator at (202)
248-7773 x5116.

mailto:attendance@seedschooldc.or
mailto:attendance@seedschooldc.org
mailto:attendance@seedschooldc.org
mailto:attendance@seedschooldc.org


STUDENT LIFE PROTOCOLS FOR SY21-22 



CHECK-IN PROTOCOLS:
Sunday check-in is from 8 - 9:30 p.m. by grade level.  Families are not permitted to
enter campus during check-in, except to submit prescription and over-the-counter
medication or health-related documentation to the school nurse. 

Any overnight on-campus scholar who arrives after 9:30 p.m. will not be permitted
access to campus and must check-in on the following morning.  Any overnight on-
campus scholar who does not check-in on the following morning will not be
permitted to board for the remainder of their week.  
   
SIGN-OUT PROTOCOLS:
Overnight on-campus scholars are not permitted to leave campus after 4 p.m.
Monday - Thursday, except for pre-approved appointments.  If a scholar leaves
campus for a pre-approved appointment, the parent/guardian must return with
the scholar and provide the appropriate documentation no later than 7 p.m. of the
same day.  Scholars must also complete the Daily Health Screen and temperature
check BEFORE returning to campus or the residence halls.  Families must submit
all appointments that occur after 4 p.m. for review and approval to Mr. Rooks,
Director of Student Life with a minimum of one week in advance of the
appointment. 

EARLY DISMISSAL PROTOCOLS:
Brown Hall and Marshall Hall are not accessible during the academic day, 8 a.m. -
4 p.m.  Scholars may only retrieve their belongings from the residence halls at the
end of the academic day.  Although we are aware that emergencies do arise and
are inevitable, scholar belongings will remain secured in the residence halls until
the end of the academic day.  Residence halls open at 4 p.m.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Rooks, Director of
Student Life by email: crooks@dc.seedschool.org or crooks@seedschooldc.org or
by phone on (202) 381-8055.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeND1iQcecOYLd8i2CLKl6s9NPJ_ji8EIfbMBcPhcDrH06O3w/viewform
mailto:crooks@dc.seedschool.org
mailto:crooks@seedschooldc.org


WELLNESS SUITE MEDICATION REQUIREMENTS

Please be reminded that that only parents/guardians/caregivers or authorized adults
can bring medication to the Wellness Suite. Medication will not be accepted from
students and students are not allowed to carry medication on their person, with the
exception of an asthma inhaler.

In order for the school to administer prescription medication, a medical
authorization form must be filled out by the doctor.  Parents must also sign the form
before school medical personnel can administer medication.  Only creams,
antibiotics, or medical equipment will be sent home on Fridays during checkout and
that no student will be allowed to take medication home.  Be sure to request for your
pharmacist to divide the medication in two (2) bottles, one to keep at home and one
to be left at school.  Also we have over the counter medications here and all parents
should fill out the form if their student needs to take any over the counter
medications. All of the medical forms mentioned here can be found on the health &
wellness suite page of the school website. 

Click here to review the full medication policy.

Thank you,

The Wellness Team:
Nrs. Jones & Ms. Faison
202-248-3008 (phone)
202-318-8625 (fax)

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/576a95eccd0f685b12c17343/t/5d71173012060b0001d0163a/1567692592584/DOH+Medication+Plan+and+Procedure_v6fillable.pdf
https://www.seedschooldc.org/health-wellness
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/576a95eccd0f685b12c17343/t/5f6ce61198e4e116989ce2ef/1600972305815/Medicine+Policy.pdf





